Draft Minutes-Transit Advisory Board Meeting, April 11, 2013
 
In Attendance:  Lucy Birbiglia, Orville Pratt, Annie Jones-Francis, Warren Smith, Cristen Conley, Dave Schott, Bob Tilley, and David Kesner
Public in Attendance:  Susan Richardson and Marietta Miller
Representative from Transit:  Bruce Rizzieri, Director, Transit Department
Meeting was called to order by Lucy Birbiglia, Chairperson, at 1130 hours.
 
Public Comment:
Marietta:  Things are going well.  The new announcements are mostly good.  Today was the first time transfer announcements were not made on Bus 5.
Susan:  Goodwill has a program where they sell the regular gold monthly pass for $10.00.  Regular cost is $28.00.  Passes must be picked up at the Goodwill office and the person must meet certain qualifications.
Lucy:  She received an email from Delaney Woodward, Boards & Commissions Liaison, stating TAB is violating rules for boards.  The email stated, “I spoke with Doris Duhigg, Assistant City Attorney, regarding your question on Public Comment.  Per Ms. Duhigg’s legal opinion, members of the public are only able to speak at a meeting for two reasons:
1.  During the appropriated public comment time
1. If called upon by a currently serving board member.  (In other words, if a board member has a question to ask of a member of the public audience, the member being called upon may then answer the board member.)
Therefore, if a member speaks outside of the public comment time or is speaking without being asked by a current board member, the offending audience member is then operating outside of City board and commission rules.”
Lucy stated a member of the public can be scheduled ahead of time and put on the agenda.  The public can make suggestions before the meeting.
 
Acceptance of Agenda:
Voted to approve
 
Minutes from March, 2013’s meeting:
Acceptance of minutes from last meeting was approved with thanks to David Kesner.  
 
Chairperson’s Report:
Bob Tilley was approved by the City Council as a new member.  He is a multi-use user of transit…he rides the bus and also commutes by bicycle.  

Director’s Report:
Bruce handed out the Ridership Report.  It is flat from last year’s boardings.  Upcoming events include lighting/ballast problems at the NW/Uptown Transfer Stations.  It is more difficult than changing a bulb.  The problems deal with electrical components and this work has been contracted out to be completed sometime this summer.  There will be major repairs to the road at the NW Transfer Center.  Transit will have to shut down the drive area to buses.  People will have to walk up Cibola Loop to get on and off buses.  The work will be completed in the summer when UNM regular fall/spring semesters are not in session.
Bruce stated the BRT (bus rapid transit) meetings will start again in May.  This is the ABQ RIDE Central Avenue project.  Warren stated some of the intersections (road surfaces) have to be improved because it makes for a rough bus ride.

David Kesner asked Bruce about the new policy concerning Forest Service employees and their bus passes.  David received an email message from a Forest Service manager stating, “Just wanted to check in with you – left you a voice message a few weeks ago and asked if you could talk with Linda Garner about the ABQ Transit Board requirement for people to purchase the bus passes/debit cards at the ATC downtown.  Many of our folks with disabilities are uncomfortable about going downtown to do this just because of the location.  Is there going to be a way for people to purchase these online or buy them downtown and then be able to add money to them monthly online?  Could you please chat with Linda Garner about this so that she can let our employees in HRM know?”  Bruce will look into this and David will obtain more information.

Bruce stated Danny Gonzales will be attending a transit conference starting Sunday.

The Mayor gave his budget to City Council on March 31 and transit is up the first part of May.  Bruce stated expanding service, new routes, etc. are out of the question.  Increases are for increased health insurance and transit will be able to fill a few vacant positions.

Warren asked Bruce about the 2% city increase in pay.  Bruce stated there will be a 1% increase for all non-union employees and 1% for union once negotiated.  City employees have to pay 1.5% more toward their retirement.

Dave Schott stated two months ago he was told of a concern at the Wenonah Park and Ride.  There are a lot of “shady characters” hanging out there, it is not well lit, and it is on a side street.  He suggested a park and ride at the Manzano Mesa Multi-generational Center to be serviced by the Juan Tabo bus.  Cristen asked if it was more of a security/lighting issue than the people hanging around the park and ride.

Warren asked if some women drivers are avoiding evening runs on Route 66.  Bruce stated there are 16 uniformed security officers.  They rotate around and are not always on Route 66.  He stated it is not feasible for a security officer to be on every bus.  The early morning is quiet and after 9 am things start to happen somewhere in the city.

David Kesner asked Bruce if there is a transit employee who provides information to local hotels and motels.  David’s experience is hotel clerks recommend taxis and shuttles and never mention public transportation.  They usually are ignorant on the subject.  Bruce stated an employee provides information to the downtown hotels.  Bruce will look into this and David, Cristen, and Annie volunteered to assist with this project.  It would be nice to have route and pamphlet information in hotels and motels.
 
Advisory Committee on Transit for the Mobility Impaired Report:
Bill was not at today’s meeting.  He was out celebrating his birthday.  Bruce stated they still do not have a chairperson.  They have gained new members.  Nominations and elections are in May.
 
Old Business/New Business:
Lucy stated the TAB resolution is old.  She passed out a copy for review.  There was discussion of the resolution.  Cristen moved to review the resolution and discuss at the next meeting.  All agreed.  The process to change the resolution requires a TAB member take to a City Councilor who then presents at a council meeting.  Bruce suggested when making recommendations to be flexible.  The TAB resolution is 20 years old.  Cristen asked Susan if she would be interested in assisting with the review of the old resolution.
 
Next Meeting:
The next TAB meeting is May 9, 2013.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:32 pm

